
  

Newsletter of the Norwood Green Residents Association 
& The Norwood Green Village Hall Charitable Trust      

        JUNE 2010 



 
CHAIRMAN S REPORT

 
Hi everyone,  not a lot to say (some of you would not believe that 
I know).  

Jesse Johnson who was 97 years died recently.  She lived at the 
bottom of the cat steps and spent her time twixt Morecambe Bay 
living with an old friend and her daughter in Norwood Green.  It is 
not so long ago that I was having a chat with her at the Monday 
coffee club and must say I was amazed at how good she looked - 
apparently a glass or two of whisky was her answer to long good 
life!!  

Then sadly, Douglas Marlow died quite recently. He had not been 
resident in the village for many years but was very involved with 
the cricket club; he coached, clapped and generally became one 
of those people no one who played cricket in the village could live 
without.  He could often be seen be seen looking after Solo his 
very old pony in the field below the Pear Tree, and this field is 
commonly known as Solo's field.  Douglas played a large part in 
the Residents Association back in the late 70's and 80's and was 
a great help in checking planning applications.  

We recently held a clothes sale in the village hall and a big thank 
you to everyone who donated and helped. It was very worthwhile 
and so far we have raised £405.00 which is being donated to the 
Forget-Me-Not Trust which  is hoping to raise enough funds to 
build a hospice for children.       

Wendy P Ramsden  Chairman  
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The Cenotaph Garden and its blossom 



  
LATEST IMPROVEMENTS TO 

 

THE VILLAGE HALL

   

Those of you who use our super remodelled Village Hall will 
know that the last stage of its make over is now complete with 
the addition of new front windows and floor to ceiling, wall to wall 
(almost) curtains.  These have added just the right finishing 
touch and the hall, I m sure everyone will agree, is looking 
absolutely brilliant.  

What you may not know is, this was achieved solely by the 
generosity of  Global Company MWH who very kindly provided a 
grant to cover the cost of the work.  This was facilitated by 
Veronica Flint a resident in the village and employee of MWH.           

Sue O Malley  

Global company MWH are  leading consultants on 
environmental work. They recognise the importance of 
carbon reduction to secure all our futures against global 
warming and have dedicated funds to improve carbon 
emissions in the communities of their employees to offset 
carbon emissions from global travel. The improvements to 
the energy efficiency of our village hall are a small but 
sustained effort to reduce global carbon emissions, control 
global warming and secure all our futures. We hope that this 
will inspire you to consider environmental issues in your 
lives.          

         Veronica Flint  

Huge thanks go to Veronica for nominating the project and 
grateful thanks to her employer MWH for providing the grant.            

       Sue  

        Front Cover: Improvements to the Village Hall windows. 
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4     PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY      by  RACHEL FINNEY 

Public rights of way are ways by which the public can cross what would 
otherwise be private land.  The majority of paths in Calderdale are 
footpaths, with some bridleways but there are also two types of byway.  
Footpaths may only be used by walkers, bridleways by footpath users and 
anyone riding or leading a horse, or pushing or riding a bicycle; restricted 
byways can be used by bridleway users and horse-drawn vehicles while a 
byway open to all traffic may be used by anyone, including all types of 
vehicles, as its name suggests. 
Public rights of way only apply to people; you can take your dog with you 
on a walk or ride, but it must stay with you on the path.  If it will not stay 
with you, then you must put it on a lead.  You must also clean up after it 
and dispose of the waste in a designated bin or take it home with you.  

Every right of way has a clearly defined route which you must stick to and 
this should be shown on the definitive map which also shows what type of 
right of way it is and gives each path a unique number.  You can view this 
map at Northgate House but there is also an extract covering Norwood 
Green on display in the Village Hall.  

The official copy is used for doing property searches but if you just want 
general information about your local paths, there is an electronic version 
of the map on the Council website at www.calderdale.gov.uk

 

under Online 
services: Calderdale maps online.  

As a general rule, you should bear in mind that the definitive map only 
shows what has already been proved to exist.  There may be other paths 
which we don t know about yet and even the ones that are shown may be 
under-recorded.  Sowden Lane for example is shown as a footpath but is 
known locally as a bridleway.  The definitive map can be amended to add 
rights of way which have been proved to exist  

It is an offence to drive a motor vehicle on a public footpath or bridleway, 
unless you have a private right of way 

 

for example, if you own the 
adjoining fields and this is your only access route.  Even then, however, 
you will need a driving licence, tax, test and insurance, just as you would 
on the road, and of course you must be sober.  

There is more information about public rights of way, including 
maintenance, enforcement, claiming new paths and diversions, on the 
Council s website  
          http://www.calderdale.gov.uk/transport/rights-of-way/index.html.  
            
    Rachel Finney ,Team Leader  Rights of Way, Calderdale Council 

http://www.calderdale.gov.uk
http://www.calderdale.gov.uk/transport/rights-of-way/index.html


 
SPRING FLOWER DAY  

  

Once again the spring Flower Day was a great success and thank 
you to all who helped, contributed and supported this worthwhile 
event.  

A total of £832.00 was raised for Help the Heroes, after a wonderful 
donation of £200. Grateful thanks to the people concerned.  

KEEP FIT

  

We are still walking each Monday unless, of course, it rains. But we 
have had some good walks and anyone who wishes to join us, we 
meet outside the  Village Hall Mondays 7.30. p.m. except Bank 
Holidays.  

MONDAY COFFEE AFTERNOON

  

On the 28th June there will not be a coffee afternoon as an outing has 
been arranged. This is to Boundary Mills, Colne, with a very good 
itinerary leaving the Hall at 10. a.m..  

First there is shopping, then lunch. After lunch the trip will visit two 
abbeys and Clitheroe Castle along the Ribble Valley.  

Then we return to Boundary Mills for afternoon tea and more 
shopping. We will leave around 5 p.m. for the return journey home.  

The cost is £21 but this may alter as we still have a couple of places 
left if anyone is interested. The cost of £21 includes lunch, afternoon 
tea and the trip.   Tel. 01274 674483  

We had an enjoyable outing to the Harrogate Spring Flower Show, 
and hope to be repeating that again.           

Beattie Horsfall  
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ART CIRCLE

  

Our March meeting was something entirely different 

 

a 
demonstration of Encaustic Art.  This is a technique whereby an 
image is produced by wax colours melted and applied to paper 
with a small heated iron.  Barbara Goodall showed us what could 
be achieved using this method. We then had a fun competition 
between ourselves and some very interesting results were 
reached.  Thanks Barbara for a really enjoyable evening. 

Paul Talbot Greaves gave us a demonstration in April on using 
Acrylics in a landscape painting, as usual when Paul visits us we 
were given many useful tips. 

The May meeting was our first outdoor sketching evening of the 
summer and it was sunny for a change, if a little cold. 

NB.  We are meeting outside the Village Hall for these sketching 
evenings at 6.45 pm not 7 pm.          

Colin Scholey 
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